ITEM 7.


Report of the Environment, Housing and Planning Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 20 August 2007.

Recommendations:
None.
Actions: Scrutiny Support will organise the meetings for the Supporting People Panel.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Environment, Housing and Planning Overview and Scrutiny on 20 August, 2007. Issues considered were:-

· Supporting People.
·  Housing Strategy.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    


DETAILS

Issues considered
1. Supporting People.
Jean Rollinson presented an overview of the recent supporting people inspection; most of the recommendations were anticipated and have largely built into the work plan for the Supporting People Programme. A 2 star rating was given.
A Supporting People Panel has been agreed and includes members from this scrutiny committee. The first meeting date should be organised fairly soon whereupon the remit will be decided. It was agreed that the panel will report back to this forum on a regular basis. 

Jean provided a resume of the recommendations and action to date arising from the Supporting People Scrutiny Review. A panel of members has now been agreed to specifically to look at the supporting people programme, establishing links with existing supporting people and related groups, as well as raising the awareness of local councillors regarding the supporting people services.
2. Housing Strategy.
Paul Longshaw provided a presentation to members. The focus being on scrutiny’s view on the emerging strategic housing priorities.
Achievements to date include investment programmes to meet decent homes, introduced Salford Home Search for all residents, and delivered £320, 000 home improvement grants in 2006/07 in 125 properties, a good practice model landlord accreditation scheme which engages with 500 plus landlords.
Paul outlined the strategic aims and outcomes of the housing strategy and said he would welcome feedback from members.
With regards to ‘bad landlords’ work is being done to extend the landlord licensing scheme and enforcement campaign presently up and running in Langworthy.
Councillor Connor acknowledged the need to speed up the demolition process on void properties, due to the impact it has on the local community.

Members raised concerns about the increasing number of buy to leave properties in the city. Councillor Connor explained that this is an issue affecting a number of authorities and is considered nationally.

3. Report from the last meeting.
Agreed.

4. Work programme.

Agreed.

5. The next meeting will be held on 17 September 2007, members briefing at 1pm.
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